U18s Report 2012

Like many others the u18s endured a very wet season. Many games were called off and 2020 fixtures were arranged to get the fixtures in. Despite losing Sam Mannings, Nick White and Alex Caughlin from the previous title winning side the u18s went into the season with huge confidence of retaining their title.

The season started well with a convincing win over arch rivals Worthing. After loosing the toss FCC were put into bat, and posted a respectable 187-7 from the 40 overs. Scores of 61 from Glen, a watchful 38 from Harry and a run a ball 36 Brad set us a solid platform to squeeze the oppo and grind out a win. A terrific start in the field with a wicket apiece from Dunks and Curt left Worthing reeling at 10-2. But a good partnership left Worthing 60-2, but a wonderful catch from Curt off the bowling of Harry down at long off got rid of danger man Ballamy for 37, and in the process ending Worthing’s hopes who then were rolled for 135. A win by 62 runs.

After numerous rained off games and fixtures started we got our 2nd game in finally on the 29th July!! When we were away to Eastergate. After posting a rather disappointing 167 ao with Glen the only contributor scoring 67, which was at the time his 6th consecutive 50 for the u18s going back far as the 4th group game last year against the same oppo. But a great performance in the field with a sensational run out from Carrig and Curt with a devastating spell of bowling picking up 5-14.FCC win by 106 runs.

Our only other fixture in the group stage was a re arranged 2020 game with Chichester. With us getting the points from the other fixtures as teams were unable to field a team against us. We came 3rd in this match. A solid display in the field, restricting them to 121 from their 20 overs. But the batting never got going, losing wickets at key times, only Harry getting going with 44 not out Findon could only post a disappointing 96-8 in response. But nevertheless we were through as group winners and were drawn at home to Three Bridges. 

With the summer we’ve had it was only fitting we were greeted with a miserable day on this fixture. After a delayed start, the match was reduced to 30 overs. Despite the conditions and the oppo the boys wanted to stick to their game plan of getting a score on the board and squeeze them with tight fielding and plenty of spin bowling. So Glen won the toss and we posted a respectable 123-7 from the 30 overs Harry scoring a fine 55 and Alex Norman a handy 25. We couldn’t of wished for a better start in the field. Ryan Meigan picking up a wicket with his first ball again with a wait high full toss. But the yahoo’s and cooing were short lived as Three Bridges made short work of the total, a couple of missed chances which may have changed things but well beaten by 7 wickets inside 22 overs to the eventual winners.

A satisfying season overall, with the lads naturally disappointed not to reach Hove again. Many thanks to the support we’ve received over the last 3 years from running this side Pete, Sheila and Alan for umpiring and scoring, and to John for helping out with coaching and his encouragement this season. Hopefully the younger lads can treat us to another day out to Hove very soon.
